ADAIR COUNTY COMMISSION MINUTES
TUESDAY, APRIL 22,2014
10TH DAY APRIL REGULAR

The Adair County Commission convened at 8:30 a.m. on April 22, 2014 in the Courthouse at
Kirksville. All Commissioners were present.

At 10:30 a.m., the Elected Official’s monthly meeting was held in the Commissioner’s Suite of
the Courthouse. Attending the meeting were Adair County Presiding Commissioner, Stanley
Pickens; Adair County 1% District Commissioner, Carson Adams; Adair County 2" District
Commissioner, Mark Thompson; Adair County Clerk, Sandra Collop; Adair County Circuit
Clerk, Linda Decker; and Adair County Assessor, Donnie Waybill. Absent were Adair County
Public Administrator, Rhonda Noe; Adair County Recorder, Pat Shoush (attending annual
meeting); Adair County Collector, David Erwin (attehding annual meeting); Adair County
Sheriff, Robert Hardwick; Adair County Prosecuting Attorney, Matt Wilson; Adair County
Coroner, Brian Noe; and Adair County Treasurer, Lori Smith.

Mrs. Decker stated that on Friday, April 18, 2014, it was approved that Associate Judge Kristie
Swaim be the appointing authority for the Circuit Clerk of Adair County. There was no
discussion and Judge Steele abstained from the vote. Mrs. Decker said she works well with
Judge Swaim and already the employees of the Circuit Clerk’s office are more comfortable with
their workplace environment.

Matt Holt has delivered filing cabinets back to the Courthouse that were removed in 2013 when
he was given appointing authority for the Circuit Clerk’s Office. Mrs. Decker said she was
trying to get documentation from Mr. Holt as to his current title so it can be properly documented
from whom she received the records. She stated that the returned records will never be certified
by anyone in the Circuit Clerk’s office due to her not knowing who had access to the records or
if any of them were missing. She added that former Circuit Clerk employee, Susan Gall’s, case
seems to be on hold possibly due to the appointing authority situation.

Mr. Waybill said that he is beginning to plan for the 2014 Board of Equalization (BOE) that will
begin in early July.

Commissioner Pickens stated that the County has hired a new Road and Bridge Supervisor who
is scheduled to begin work in approximately two weeks.

Mrs. Collop reported that she has been contacted by Nichols, Stopp, & VanHoy, LLC of Creve
Coeur, Missouri. This firm has been selected by the Missouri State’s Auditor’s office to perform
the financial audit for years ending 2012 and 2013. The audit will begin in late May or early
June, 2014.

The meeting ended at 11:30 a.m.

The Commission spent the rest of the day attending to County business.

The Adair County Commission adjourned at 4:00 p.m. on April 22, 2014.
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